N=XMIE=INC

APOLOGIES OR GUESTS: Please advise Darrell Gaukroger on 6452 3302 by midday of meeting. Remember – non-apology & non-attendance means you still pay for the meal.

FAX A FINE - Alan Dodd - 6452 1223

ROSTER FOR JUNE: Attendance: Mark H & John C Property: Rob S

Roster Duties: Please arrange for a member of each team to be there early or a substitute if not attending.

THOUGHT OF THE WEEK

Next Week: Michael L Stay calm cool and collected and all things will fall into place. FUTURE PROGRAMS:

Joy Walker - Returned GSE Team Member 10/6

David D - An Architectural Slide Show

Pride of Workmanship Awards

Change over Dinner

NEWS AND HAPPENINGS:

Welcome New Members: Bill Roach who comes to us from Batemans Bay. Classification Banking – Commercial. With wife Annette we all welcome you and hope your stay with us in most enjoyable.

Darrell G: Will be away for June. So can you all be very accurate with apologies, guests etc to his officer, as the kitchen gets a bit stroppy if numbers are too far out.

Change to the Rotary Membership List: Phone numbers: Tony De Tommaso AH Phone No. is 64522680. Please Note.

Pres Brian & Alyson: (with some others) attended the Red Faces/Trivia Night. It seems they swept the pool (no one else there huh?) and they won a few bottles of wine which were raffled at dinner. Not bad Brian, raising some \$30 for two bottles of wine with a street value of \$13 total.

We Received a Post Card from Katherine Lees in Switzerland. Seems she's having a really good time and has finally been invited to a Rotary Function.

From Int. Dir David E: Applications for Ambassadorial Scholarships are now open. You must have at least 2 years Uni or 2 Years Vocational Training and not be a Rotarian or Related to a Rotarian to apply. See David if you require a form.

The Opening of the Thredbo Community Centre: is on Wednesday 3 June. Pres. Brian will go and anyone wishing to travel up please talk to him.

John M: has started a Soccer World Cup – should be interesting. Dave H: thanked us for the help given for The Salvo's Door Knock. Seems we had no trouble in fielding teams this year. A pleasant change.

From Alyson H-J: in the Rotary debating challenge – St Pats is now in the finals. Best of British Luck to you and hope to see you victorious.

The DG's Change Over: at Batemans Bay. Pres Brian has to go and would like some company. Any takers?

Tony D: will be holding an Ecumenical Service at the Salvation Army Citadel, Mittagang Road, Sunday at 7 pm. All Welcome to attend.

Guest Speaker Alan Hall: gave us a run down on why we are facing a shortage of potable water. Pollution (blames agriculture mainly) has led to a greatly reduced availability of potable water. It also appears that spare water and population generally don't go together. Within Australia most spare water is up north in the wet and we here are in drought.

The Olympic Legacy Travelling Exhibition: will be at the Multi Function Centre, Show Ground from 9 am 3 June to 5 pm 5 June. Free admission. All welcome & it even has a large model of the Olympic Centre.

From the Last Board Meeting: A total of \$2,700 will be distributed at the end of year. This is excess to what has already been disbursed. Not a bad effort.

CLUB:

Birthdays: S Mitchell 2/6; C Worofka 4/6; Brian J 8/6 Last Week: 33 members out of 43 = 76.8% Guests: Brad (Jim H) Margaret (Geoff B) Alan Hall (Club) Patri (Club) Apologies: Ash C; Tom D; Mark H; Lou M; Tony S; Judy T Leave of Absence: Ron K, Carlo P, Greg S We also Missed: No One.

ROTARY INFORMATION:

Legislation Changes

DELHI COUNCIL ON LEGISLATION - 513 out of 521 Districts were represented. Attendance credit may now be given for approved Club projects. Incoming DG's will be elected at District Conference a year before taking office. RI budget will be announced not later than 30 Sept annually (Rotary World May, p. 1).